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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 768 amends 29-1-14, eliminating the requirement that unclaimed firearms in the pos-
session of a state, county or municipal law enforcement officer be sold only to licensed dealers 
or collectors, as defined in the Federal Gun Control Act of 1968. 
 
The bill also makes technical changes to the statute. 
 
     Significant Issues 
 
The Attorney General (AG) notes that the bill does not require law enforcement officers to con-
duct background checks prior to the sale of firearms.   
 
The Department of Public Safety (DPS) makes the following statement:  “In our view, the selling 
of firearms to the public, which were originally obtained pursuant to law enforcement opera-
tional activities, is contrary to sound public policy.”   
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FISCAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
DPS notes that the vast majority of seized, forfeited, and unclaimed firearms have relatively low 
values and are generally not sold by law enforcement. 
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